
Fellow Newcomers: 
We started off the New Year with a 
fabulous general meeting in January.  
Of special significance, Kathleen 
Downs, chair of this yearôs Nominating 
Committee, addressed the           
membership and introduced the rest 
of her committee as follows:  Mary 
Feten, Sharon Wallace, Susan Jones, 
Diana Mikkelsen, and Robyn Hamilton 
(Advisor).  Thank you ladies, for      
volunteering for this important       
committee. 
 
At this time, we would urge those of 
you who have not served on the 
CMNC Board before to step forward.  
The CMNC is a wonderful organiza-
tion offering interesting programs and 
activities and serving as a source of 
friendship and support for all it      
members.  The success of our         
organization, however, depends upon 
the willingness of our members to   
participate and to volunteer. 
                                                   
 
Kathleenôs committee is seeking this 
year to reach out to our newer, 
younger members.  Most of our long-
standing members have done their fair 
share, and we believe that the 2019-
20 Board would benefit from fresh 
ideas and renewed energy.  We know 
we have a lot of new talent, so please 
ladies, answer the call to serve. 
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CMNC General Meeting is 

canceled if D -12 schools 

have a delay or  

cancellation.  

A MESSAGE FROM YOUR PRESIDENTS  
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WE MEET the 2nd 

Wednesday of each 

month Sept. -May at 

9:30 A. M. at the  

 Broadmoor  

Community Church  

315 Lake Avenue 

Colorado Springs, CO  

The Board positions that Kathleenôs 
committee is seeking to fill include the 
following: 
1. Two Co-Presidents 
2. Two Co-Vice-Presidents, one in 

charge of membership and the 
other in charge of Activity groups. 

3. Secretary 
4. Treasurer (2 year term) 
5. Communications Director (2 year 

term) 
Kathleen is also hoping to find volun-
teers to fill some of the more important 
committee chair positions for next 
year including Programs, Advertising, 
Membership Directory and Coffee.   
 
Job Descriptions for the positions 
above can be found at the back of any 
CMNC Membership Directory.  If you 
are interested, please contact any 
member of the nominating committee.  
She would be thrilled to hear from 
you.   
 
See you in February,  
Robyn and Anita 
Co-Presidents 

 



Our February speakers will be Jayne Blewitt and Lorrie Myers, co -owners of  

Who Gives A SCRAP!  Who gives a SCRAP fills a unique market niche and     

community sustainability need by diverting common household and crafting    

materials from landfills through creative reuse and repurposing.  

BECAUSE WE CARE 

CHAIR: Lynda DeAngelis - 576 - 50670  

deangelisdl@hotmail.com  

TECH NINJAS  

CHAIR: Janis Cross 719 - 930 - 4445  

janiscross2017@gmail.com  

 

 

Tech Ninjas is a new group designed to help us 

learn how to use the iPhone and iPad.  This is 

an introductory class.  Bring your devices for 

an interactive hands -on classes. 

Limited to 12 members! Please RSVP!  

Meeting Date:  4th Tuesday of the month - 

  February 26th  

Time:  9:30 -10:30 A.M.  

Place:  102 North Cascade, Suite 600, 80903  

The Kirkpatrick Building (free parking on the lot 

West of the building.)   

 

Date:   Monday, February 4th  

Place:  Carolyn Wheelerõs Home 

Time:  1:00 P.M.  

UFOs 

CHAIR:  Barbara Nisar 439 - 4698 

barbaranisar9@gmail.com  

òToo often we underestimate the power of a 

touch, a smile, a kind word, a listening ear, an 

honest compliment or the SMALLEST ACT OF 

CARING, all of which have the potential to turn 

a life around.ó 

  Leo Buscaglia  

 

Ladies, please remember to contact me when you 

know or hear about one of our members            

experiencing a health problem, surgery,           

hospitalization, death in the family, or any other 

life changing situation.  I will then send out the 

appropriate card on behalf of all of our members.  

In some cases, I will follow up with a phone call 

to see how things are going and if any help is 

needed. 

Thank you for your support. . . . It is because of 

all of you and many previous members that we 

are such a kind and caring group to include this 

committee in our organization!  



BIRTHDAY BELLES  

CHAIR:  Anita Livingston - Pirraglia   

740 - 632 - 9590 toadee26@gmail.com  

FEBRUARY  

HAPPY BIRTHDAY EVERYONE!  

Barbara Monn   Nancy Allen  

Michelle Eads   Lisa Lucke  

Clara Salvoni -Young  Verdawna Bruchy  

Ann Montgomery   Mamie Duffendack  

Kwang Amacher   Jean Enright  

Lu McCoy    Gail Laubach  

Janis Cross    Eleanor Gentillni  

Suzanne Shaw   Jaque Peterson  

Pamela Street   Becky Kluck  

GHOST TOWN MUSEUM, $6.50 pre -paid  

400 S. 21st, 80904  

LUNCH FOLLOWING, NOON AT THE COLORADO MOUNTAIN BREWERY  

600 S. 21st Street  

Join us in learning a little more about the Wild West history of the Pikes Peak Region this 

month.  Created in 1954 to preserve a piece of Coloradoõs Wild West heritage, Ghost Town 

serves as a permanent example of the remnants of life in the gold field area.  In the mid to late 

1800õs, gold fever in Colorado created hundreds of small encampments which became small 

towns and cities along the Front Range to provide supplies and services to would be miners.  

But once the mines had given up their treasures, many of the towns were abandoned, left to  

become òghost towns.ó  Ghost Town is an indoor collection of the very structures that were left 

to decay around the Pikes Peak Region.  The museum itself is located in a historic Colorado 

Midland Railroad stone structure, built in 1899.  It housed a maintenance building for the 

steam locomotives that hauled gold ore to the Golden Cycle Mill, once located across the street 

in it.  Golden Cycle ceased all operations in 1949 and the Round House (where we will be      

having lunch) and Ghost Town are all that is left of the prosperous operation.  The tour of the 

museum is $6.50 pre -paid and reservations and $$ are due to Denise by the general meeting on 

February 13th.  After our tour, we will head across the parking lot to the Colorado Mountain 

Brewery, where we will have a quick tour of the brewery operations before having lunch in 

their pub.  Separate checks as usual, please let Denise know if you will be joining us for lunch 

as well as the tour of the Ghost Town.  

 

 

WELCOME TO COLORADO  

CHAIRS:  Denise Lynch 843 - 540 - 0348  nanadenise@gmail.com and  

Deborah Nelson 473 - 4925 debbin@pcisys.net  



This is your invitation for a fun outing with 

the Movie Mavenõs group.  Itõs very casual ñ

singles, couples or your friends can join us.  

We always enjoy the movies and the conver-

sation afterwards at dinner.  There are     

usually several movies to pick from ñwe all 

donõt have to go to the same movie but itõs 

fun when we do:))  There are usually several  

movies coming out each month hopefully one 

that interests us.  All those that signed up at 

the General Meeting or are on the Movie 

Mavens mailing list will be emailed the     

Friday after the general meeting.  In the    

message, we will tell you which theater, show 

times, restaurant, and time we are meeting 

on the Sunday after the general meeting.  

Please RSVP by replying to the message,    

indicating the number of people attending in 

order for us to make the reservations for   

dinner.  We will try to meet in the lobby of 

the selected theater.  Details will be in the 

message.  We look forward to seeing you at 

the movies!  

We sincerely hope all who attended the Wine 

and Friends New Yearõs Eve dinner and cele-

bration had an enjoyable time.  It was a great 

learning    experience for we three co -chair 

women. 

On February 15th , 6:30 P.M., we will meet at 

the home of Kathleen Downs.  Kathleen has 

chosen the wines of Italy as the eveningõs fo-

cus.  As usual, couples are asked to bring a  

bottle of Italian wine and an appetizer.        

Singles, after consulting with Diana Mikkel-

sen, are asked to bring either wine or an        

appetizer.  Letõs try to bring appetizers to     

coordinate with Kathleenõs chosen wine region. 

About February 1st Diana will send informa-

tion to all on our group roster.  If signing up 

online, please note her new email address:  

 4dmikkelsen@gmail.com  

There is a maximum of 36 

attendees . 

WINE AND FRIENDS  

CHAIRS:   

Sharon Cotter 576 - 1654 itsmytime1@aol.com, 

Dianna Mikkelsen 805 - 448 - 8442  

4dmikkelsen@outlook.com  Sharon Wallace 579 - 7529 

sharon.m.wallace@comcast.net  

MOVIE MAVENS  

CHAIRS:   

Audrey McGuire  

719 - 540 - 5613 audre811@gmail.com  

 Linda Ewton  

719 - 659 - 2342 lhall7311@comcast.net  

GLEANERS 

Chair:  Barb Coons  719 - 375 - 3231 lites0n7@aol.com  

 Our February local nonprofit, TESSA, recently celebrated their 40th anniversary serving 

victims of domestic violence in the Pikes Peak Region.  They were originally founded under the 

name òBattered Womenõs Servicesó in 1997, when the IRS approved the organization as a non-

profit.  TESSA provides a range of services including a 24 -hour hotline, a 32 bed shelter,    

counseling and help for kids.  Also, two newest initiatives include putting families displaced by 

domestic violence into new home & obtaining lawyers to create protective orders for victims 

who cannot afford legal help.  Their wish list for the safe house currently includes:  gift cards 

$15.00 and up for grocery stores/Target/Walmart, city bus passes, new & full -size personal care 

products such as hair products, deodorant, hand soap, feminine hygiene products, disposable 

razors, baby wipes and face care products.  



 

Day/Date: Saturday, February 23rd  

Time:  6:00 P.M.  

 

Please join us in February for a cold winterõs 

night dinner menu prepared by Jeanne 

Hayes.  As always we need hostesses.  Please 

offer to host at least one time during the 

year.  Join us for a festive evening; we always 

want new members.   

 

APPETIZER:  Grape and Tarragon Pizza  

SALAD:  Apple and Celery Salad with      

     Roquefort Dressing  

ENTRÉE:  Four Cheese Lasagna with Italian 

         Sausage, Mushrooms and          

         Zucchini  

DESSERT:  Creamy Fudge Pie with           

           Raspberry Cabernet Sauce  

 

To attend please email or phone me a week 

ahead.  Thanks.  

 

 

SATURDAY NIGHT SUPPER CLUB  

CHAIR:  Dottie Leib  

719 - 527 - 1558 or 661 - 3882  tdtc@aol.com   

LADIES GOURMET  

CHAIRS:   

Pat Job 719 - 761 - 1086 patricia.job@wesellmore.net 

and Gretchen Brewer 248 - 275 - 9189 

gretchen.n.brewer@gmail.com  

Event:  The New Yearõs Resolution Solution 

Date:   Wednesday, February 20, 2019  

Time:  11:30 A.M.  

Place:  Jan Starkweatherõs home,  

  906 Zodiak Drive, 80905  

Join us Wednesday the 20th to restart the 

New Year with a healthy take on some favorite 

recipes.  Sign up at the February 13th, CMNC 

General Meeting.  Cost to be determined.  

REMINDER:  If you are unable to 

attend the luncheon it is very im-

portant to let the Chair know by 

the Monday before the lunch.  Your 

cancellation impacts a lot of people 

especially if you have signed up to 

make one of the recipses, but it is 

also true if you have signed up as 

one of the guests, as it gives a mem-

ber on the waiting list an opportu-

nity to attend.  A no -show also im-

pacts the cost distribution of the 

luncheon among fellow guests, so 

please be considerate.  Thank you.  

COMMUNICATIONS  

Chair:  Anita Livingston - Pirraglia  740 - 632 - 9590  toadee26@gmail.com  

This person ògets the word outó and maintains the Facebook page.  If you are in-

terested in taking on this opportunity, please let me know.  Questions???  Contact 

Anita Livingston -Pirraglia.  



Day:  Wednesday, February 6th  

Time:  10:00 A.M.  

Place: Margaret Brettschneider  

Book:  Love and Ruin by Paula McLain  

Literary Ladies is currently not accepting 

new members.  

Date:  Wednesday, February 27th  

Time:  2:00 P.M.  

Hostess:  Lisa Knowles, 375 Ellsworth St.  

Book:  Sin in the Second City by Karen    

         Abbot 

READERS CHOICE 

CHAIRS:  Karen Halverson 715 - 340 - 1288 

farleyhalverson@gmail.com and  

Randi Hammer 951 - 491 - 3051 

hammerrandi@yahoo.com  

HAPPY BOOKERS 

CHAIRS:  Janie Levis  505 - 363 - 8824  

jtlevis1@gmail.com  and  

Barbara Rogers 719 - 761 - 1086  

barbara@barbararogers.net  

LITERARY LADIES BOOK CLUB  

CHAIRS: Mary Kervick 719 - 649 - 3658  

mkervick@gmail.com and Linda DeAngelis  

 719 - 576 - 5070  deangelisdl@hotmail.com  

NOVEL WOMEN  

CHAIR:  Robyn Hamilton  

210 - 0678 robyn@rmhamilton.net  

Date: February 20th  

Place:  Kathryn Davidsonõs Condominium 

Time:  10:00 A.M.  

Book:  The Bookshop by Penelope Fitzgerald  

Date:  Wednesday, February 6th  

Time: 10:00 A.M.  

Place:  Kate Hallõs home   

Book:  Half of the Yellow Sun by                  

Chimamanda Ngozi Adichie  

Please RSVP to Robyn if you can attend.  

 

Ladies, if you make a reservation 

for an event that has a cost        

attached to it, and you do not 

show up or cancel by the          

deadline,  it is a courtesy to pay 

for the reservation so the activity 

chair or hostess does not ògo in 

the holeó for the cost.  When you 

make a reservation, you are    

making a commitment and it is 

up to you to abide by the       

guidelines or date of cancelation 

set forth by the group.   

 



Day/Date:  First Thursday of the Month          

         February 7th  

Time:  2:00 -4:00 P.M 

Topic:  Focus and Engagement  

Place:  Home of Susan Jones.  Nurturing 

Yourself Members:  Seating is limited!  

Please contact Susan directly to sign up 

for this meeting:  sjsjones@aol.com or 

phone:  719 -391-4575 

This yearõs focus will be on Aging Joyfully .  

We will identify our personal fundamentals 

that define a òsuccessfuló or òsatisfyingó life. 

We will explore the four stages of aging, and 

we will acknowledge how connection, humor, 

curiosity, focus, and physical and spiritual 

practice add grace to our experience.  This 

topic is inspired by the book Aging As A 

Spiritual Practice,  by Lewis Richmond, 

and will be further influenced by input from 

a host of other wise men and women.  Join us 

for thought -provoking conversation,            

camaraderie, and support as we share this 

journey from wherever we are on the path.   

These meeting are meant to be solution -

based rather than specific problem -focused.  

The emphasis will be on simple, effective 

methods to enhance our growth into        

elderhood.  Join us for fun, but deeply        

connected conversation and exploration of the 

concept of aging.    

 

Contact Nina to join group.  

Pokenno is a card game that is very similar to 

bingo.  Every participant contributes a dollar 

to the pot and also brings a $5.00 gift in an 

anonymous gift bag.  There is always a lot of 

laughter and dessert to satisfy your sweet 

tooth.  The hostess for the event changes each 

month, so if you would like to try out this fun 

game, please call Diane Passno at 719 -660-

0712 or 719-488-0656, and she will provide all 

the necessary information.  This group meets 

year round on the second Monday of the 

month.   

NUTURING YOURSELF  

CHAIR:  Nina Durfee  425 - 495 - 6967  

ninadurfee7@gmail.com  

CANASTA  

CHAIRS: Edna Clark 719 - 527 - 1519 

edna39@pcisys.net and Lu McCoy 719 - 540 - 8681 

mccolo1950@comcast.net  

POKEENO 
Chairperson:  Diane Passno (719) 488 - 0656 (home) 

or (719) 660 - 0712 (cell)  

dianepassno@msn.com and Mary Hotchkiss 719 - 473 -

5030 mhotchk321@aol.com  

Date/Time:  2nd and 4th Thursdays from  

  10:00 A.M. -2:00 or 3 P.M.  

MEETING PLACE:  Cheyenne Mtn. Resort  

  On Broadmoor Valley Road     

We invite you to play the fun game of Canasta.  

If youõve never played before, we will be happy 

to teach you.  We have a heap of fun making 

new friends and stimulating those brain cells.  

The resort provides free coffee & tea while we 

play and have a delicious soup, salad and     

dessert bar for a reasonable price of $15.00    

including tax and tip ñand thatõs a GREAT 

DEAL!!  We play in the back of the main din-

ing roomñsee you there! 

     

 



Day: 4th Tuesday of the Month  

Date:  Tuesday, February 26th  

Time:  10:30 -11:30 A.M.  

Where:  102 North Cascade Suite 600  

BE PROACTIVE and join us in a non -

threatening environment for a course in basic 

financial management.  We will cover stock  

selection, mutual fund analysis, long term care 

insurance, hiring a money manager, asset      

allocation, bond analysis, and other timely        

subjects.  Bring paper, pencil, and questions.  

We will meet at the Raymond James Office, 

102 N. Cascade, Suite 600, Kirkpatrick      

Building.  For questions call Janis 719 -930-

4445.  PLEASE RSVP!  

DECORATING DIVAS  

CHAIRS:  Nancy Price - Weddle 719 - 332 - 2644  

np- interiors@comcast.net and  

Mary Beth Shively 520 - 631 - 8522  

mary.shively@comcast.net  

WOMEN OF WEALTH  

CHAIR:  Janis Cross 719 - 930 - 4445  

janiscross2017@gmail.com  

Mexican Train  
Chairpersons: Maria Polelli  719 - 540 - 5851  

mpolelli@hotmail.com and Karen Vlasak           

719 - 635 - 2852  karenv@q.com  

Day:  2nd Tuesday of the Month  

Date:  February 12th  

Time:  1:00 -3:30 P.M.  

Where:  Real Deals of Home Décor  

 

The Divas will meet again at Real Deals for a 

fun painting class with Bethaney, the   

daughter of the owner, Robyn.  She is an    

accomplished artist and will be guiding us in 

creating our very own masterpieces.  We will 

be painting with acrylics on canvas, and will 

be supplied with everything we need.  We 

will also have time to check out all the new 

décor, clothing, and jewelry.  Please RSVP to 

Nancy at the above email to be included.  

Date/Time:  3rd Monday of the month 10 -2 P.M. 

Place:  NEW LOCATION -Cheyenne Mountain 

    Resort  

This game is easy to learn.  We keep our fingers 

busy, maintain our color matching ability, and 

recognize numbers 1 thru 12.  Several of us   

maintain our ability to add 

correctly.  

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS:  

Pat Lewis  

Nica Morgan  

Sandy Bateman  



 
MAH JONGG  

CHAIR:  Kris Kasper 659 - 0901 

learjetmom@gmail.com  

 

Day:   1 st and 3 rd Friday of each month  

Date:  February 1st and 15th  

Time:  10:00 A.M.  

Place:  Village at Skyline  

MahJongg is an ancient Chinese game that is 

played with tiles instead of cards. There are 

many variations of this game however we play 

by Wright -Patterson rules.  

MahJongg is such a fun game that we want 

everyone to enjoy it. We are happy to teach 

anyone interested in learning.  

We love to make new friends, so think about 

joining us.  

There is no need to bring anything but your 

lunch and your sense of fun.  

 

CMNC CALENDAR OF EVENTS  

Date:  The third Tuesday of the Month  

  Tuesday, February 19th  

            

Place:  HuHot Mongolian Grill  

 

Time:  11:30 A.M.  

 

The Lunch Bunch will sample the delicious 

choices at the HuHot Mongolian Grill located 

at 5843 Constitution Avenue.  HuHot offers a 

wonderful variety of Asian cuisine that 

accommodates many tastes.  You really 

should give them a try!  Contact Gini to get 

on the reservation list!  

 

THE LUNCH BUNCH  

CHAIR:  Gini Dugan 507 - 319 - 1700 

vrdugan49@gmail.com  
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